Hello and good morning

I am a former London Major baseball player -1966 to 1985.

London's Senior A Intercounty Baseball League team has played at Labatt Memorial Park since 1925 and in 2024 the London Majors will celebrate their 100th season at Labatt Memorial Park.

Presently I am the Chairman of the London Majors, Alumni Association and have been since it was formed in 2017.

In 2017 or 2018 the London Majors, Alumni Association approached the LACH Committee and asked the committee to consider putting up two plaques at Labatt Memorial Park to recognize the accomplishments of the 1948 London Majors team.

The committee agreed to go have the plaques made and erected at Labatt Memorial Park.

The London Majors, Alumni Association designed the plaques, chose the color of the plaques and researched where to have the plaques made. When the plaques arrived at Labatt Memorial Park everyone was in awe of the design, the color and the quality of the 1948 plaques.

My request is to - design and erect plaques for all of the London teams that won ' Senior A ' Intercounty Baseball League, Championships - there would be 13 more plaques to erect .

London joined the Senior A IBL in 1925 and won championships in the following years.

1925 - London Braves, 1936 - London Winery, 1937 - London Silverwoods,

1943- London Army, 1944 - London Majors, 1945- London Majors,

1947- London Majors, 1948- London Majors, 1951- London Majors,

1956 - London Majors, 1969 - London Pontiacs, 1975 London Majors,

2021 - London Majors, 2022 - London Majors.

The 1948 plaques were paid for by the City of London and Robin Armistead is the person that the London Majors, Alumni Association worked with to get this project completed.

There are several options to consider in regards to paying for the plaques if the CITY of LONDON is in favor of having the plaques made and erected at Labatt Memorial Park and they are

- {1} If the City of London is in favor of this project and decides to pay for the plaques.
- {2} The London Majors, Alumni Association would be willing to help with the cost.
- {3} The present day owners of the London Majors, Baseball Club might want to help with the cost.

LABATT MEMORIAL PARK will be 150 years old in 2026 and the London's Senior 'A' Intercounty Baseball League teams have played at the park for 100 years in 2024.

I'm not sure if I can participate on ZOOM and thats because I'm not familiar with it and how it works.

Thank you for your time and consideration

Barry Boughner